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Parent ForumΧΦΦ    As part of our review cycle on Monday 9th October (First day 

of Term 4) we will be holding our annual review. The school is bringing in an 

external reviewer to look at all areas of the school and assess our strengths and 

look at areas for improvement. As a school we are constantly looking at how we 

can improve and the opportunity to have an experienced educator to review our 

current position is always welcome. As part of the review we will be holding a 

parent forum. This is an opportunity for parents to be part of the discussion and 

provide much valued community input into our school. Any parent is welcome to 

attend and provide feedback on our strengths or suggestions for future 

directions. It would be fantastic if we could get a cross section of parents from 

various grades to provide a whole school perspective. The Parent Forum will take 

place on Monday 9th October at 11:30am and will run for approximately 1 hour. 

Further details will be in our newsletter in the coming weeks.  

next week  

Monday 11
th

 September   

Little LEPS Playgroup 

Gr 3/4 Swimming commences 

                       1:15 ï 2:00pm  

Tuesday 12
th

 September  

Monash Medical students visit  

                       Gr 1/2 students 

Gr 3/4 Swimming  

Wednesday 13
th

 September  

Gr 3/4 Swimming  

Thursday 14
th

 September  

School Bank Day 

Gr 3/4 Swimming (last day)  

Home Work Club 

Friday 15
th

 September  

Breakfast Club  8:15ï8:45am 

Gr 5/6 Summer Sports 

Instrumental Music 

Friendship Pods 

Assembly 

coming up  

Wednesday 20
th

 September  

Library Working Bee from    

                             10:00am   

Friday 22
nd

 September   

Last day of Term Three 

- Early finish 2:15pm 

Reminders  

NO ASSEMBLY THIS FRIDAY  

         

September  6    2017  



 

 

Parents and Friends GroupΧΦΦ    As part of our ongoing support provided around the school, school council will be 

holding a library working bee. This is a great opportunity to meet many of parents who volunteer at the school and for 

new parents to become involved with our school. The working bee will be held on the 20th of September from 10:00am 

and will involve covering books, cataloguing and a general tidy up of resources.  

¢ƘŜ LƳǇƻǊǘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ wŜŀŘƛƴƎΧΦΦ    One article, I always seem to come back too in particularly, has always reminded me 

why we should focus on reading. The article talks about the benefits of home reading with children. A parent who reads: 

1 min a day will read 8,000 words a year, 5 mins a day will read 282,000 words a year and a parent who reads 20 mins a 

day will read approximately 1.8 million words a year. You can quickly see how spending an extra few minutes reading 

each night quickly starts to add up! 

{ǳƴ ǎƳŀǊǘΧΦΦ    Over the next few weeks the weather will begin to fine up and get warmer!! Term 4 all students are 

required to wear a sun smart hat. Over the next few weeks, if we have particularly warm or sunny days we will be 

encouraging our students to wear hats outside at recess and lunch time. Can all parents please check the current 

condition of their child’s hat and please contact the office if you need to purchase a new hat in preparation for the 

warmer weather.  

Prep EnrolmentsΧ.    By now all families should be close to finalising their child’s enrolment for 2018. We are in the 

planning stages for next year and next term our formal transition sessions will start to ensure a smooth start to school 

for students and parents. 

!ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ /ŀƴŎŜƭƭŜŘΧΦ    This Friday 8th our School Assembly has been cancelled as a number of staff are attending a 

funeral. Those students who are due to receive student of the week awards will be presented with their certificates the 

following Friday.  

Thank you for your ongoing commitment and support. 

Simon Prior 

 

Pupils of the Week ð congratulations  (Please note ς these awards    

will be presented at next weekΩs Friday Assembly) 

Shae Klos for being really engaged in his learning ï listening well, getting on with his work and trying to 
improve. 
Nevaeh McKay for making great choices in the classroom and coming to school on time. 
Cassandra Roberts for a fantastic attitude towards her learning. 
Aivah Bulmer for an amazing effort in Reading!  Well done on jumping 2 levels! 
Bree Tillack for using amazing writing strategies to create excellent narrative pieces. 
Holly Lapworth for showing up at school more regularly, with a great attitude and ready to work hard. 
Kyah Stewart for an excellent job presenting your speech at the Lionôs Club Public Speaking Competition. 
Grace Scott for always getting on with her work to an amazing standard.  Keep up the great effort. 
Tony Mullett for working hard to complete an amazing Solar System Book to read to the Preps, 1ôs and 2ôs. 



 

 

 

School Council Presidentôs Report from LEPS School Council Meeting held 29th August 

 

Strengthening our school community through new friendships and volunteer work éééé.. 

Benefits ï 

 

ü Gives our children a greater sense of belonging within our school; 

ü Develop personally and boost self esteem; 

ü Meet new people and make new friends; 

ü Gain new skills and knowledge. 

 

At present we are experiencing a shortage of volunteers.  Our School Council would love your help in these 

areas ï 

 

- Assisting in the library; 

- Helping our teachers in the classroom; 

- Bringing new interest with fundraising ideas; 

- Light maintenance work around the school; 

- Being part of our parents and friends group. 

 

If you have any time to give please leave your name and number at the office.  It would be great to see some 

new faces and create new friendships. 

Volunteer work and friendships tighten our school community. 

 

 

STUDENT LEADERS PHOTO  
Families who would like to purchase one of these photos 

may do so by ordering online from Arthur Reed Photos 

 

Go to www.arphotos.com.au 

On their Home Page select the tab at the top labelled óorder 

your photosô 

Select óTeam & Group photosô 

  If you have not previously registered to order photos online 

with Arthur Reed you will need to set this up at this point. 

Then select photo/photos you wish to order a copy of 

Then make your payment.  ($15.00 per photo 

http://www.arphotos.com.au/


 

 

Responding to cold/ flu season  and  

gastroenteritis  

During this time, it’s important to remember three key steps to keep your 
schools happy and healthy 

The Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) has advised that 
there is an increased rate of influenza reports throughout Victoria. Schools 
are also reporting higher rates of students affected by influenza and 
gastroenteritis. 

How can my school respond best?  

All schools should consider the following important points when responding to students affected by influenza: 

1. Students with cold or flu-like symptoms or gastroenteritis should be encouraged to seek medical 
attention, limit contact with others and stay at home until symptoms have passed. 

2. If a child becomes ill at school with these symptoms, schools should contact the family and arrange for 
the collection of the child. 

3. Good general hygiene remains the best defence against infection. Schools should encourage children 
to regularly wash their hands and cover their nose and mouth if sneezing and coughing. 

4. Diarrhoea/Gastroenteritis  -  The Department of Health has advised that students and staff are not to return to 

school until the person has not had a loose bowel movement for at least 24 hours. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
School council would like to invite you to our working bee and morning tea in the library. We would love to extend a 
hand to Michelle who has been working tirelessly cataloguing books in BarbΩs absence. She is doing such a fantastic 
job manning the library. 
There are new books coming in weekly that need to be contacted in order to preserve them for our children and have 
ready to loan.  Our library is building so quickly with so many beautiful books coming in.   
Please come in and say hello, we are a warm welcoming group who are always so thankful for any support. 
 
Wednesday 20th of September.   10 am onwards.  

Working Bee in the Library 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

A HUGE thank you to everyone who supported the Father õs Day Stall  and raffle .  Our volunteers 

and staff were able to  raise approximately  $430.00 .   

A special thank you to Dahlsens, Lakes Entrance Central Hotel Bistro, Lakes Fisherman õs Co-op 

and to Riviera Bait Supplies for their generous donations for our raffle.  

 

National eSmart Week: September 4-8, 2017. 

ñNational eSmart Week is a week where communities come together to encourage everyone to be smart, 

safe and responsible when using digital technology.ò  Lakes Entrance Primary School students entered a 

local competition identifying positive and negative ñebuddies.ò Entries have been printed below and are 

available to look at in the STEM room. 

We have discussed how important it is to have a balance between using technology and getting outside, 

playing with others or participating in sport and other clubs and organisations.  Older children have looked 

at issues such as cybersafety and being cybersmart when using devices and social media. 

The Woolworths Earn & Learn program runs until Tuesday 19th 

September.  So keep collecting the stickers each time you shop and 

place them in the LEPS box at Woolworths or the collection box at the 

school office. 

Thank you to our families and friends who have been busy collecting 

the stickers.  The more stickers we collect, the more great new 

educational resources we can get. 

  



 

 

Drawn Together with Amy Joseph  
Workshop 9:  
Tuesday 12th September 3.45pm – 5.30pm 
& Wednesday 13th September 3.45pm – 5.30pm 
Guest Artist – Amy Joseph from Sweet Afton 

East Gippsland Art Gallery 
 
The East Gippsland Art Gallery Creative Kids program presents its ninth workshop for primary school aged children.   
Children will learn how to draw flowers and birds and then use watercolour paint to add coloured highlights to their 
finished work. 
Art smocks are encouraged and budding artists should also bring a drink bottle. A fruit snack is provided. 
Supported by Uniting Care Gippsland, all workshops are free and places are limited. For more information and to book, 
please contact the East Gippsland Art Gallery. Ph: 0351 531 
988.  

info@eastgippslandartgallery.org.au 
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